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OFFICE OF THE BISHOP 
 
THANK YOU to all who participated in the Catholic Charities Annual Fundraiser on July 17th. 
The event was a great success! 
 
SCHOOL PRINCIPALS MEETING will take place 9:30 A.M. to 3:30 P.M. August 3rd in the 
Hall of Bishops at the Cathedral. 
 
SCHOOL PRIESTS MEETING will take place noon to 3 P.M. August 10th in the Hall of 
Bishops at the Cathedral.  
 
ACTIVITIES and opportunities to show your support for our seminarians abound in the month 
of August. Please pray about supporting our Annual Seminarian Collection that will be the 
weekend of August 7th-8th. Tickets are still available for the Annual Seminarian Dinner 
scheduled for August 12th at the Salina Country Club. The Runnin’ Revs Basketball Game is 
scheduled for 6 P.M. on August 13th at TMP-M Al Billinger Field House. No tickets necessary! 
This is a great event to help support seminarians and promote vocations. Bring your entire family 
for an evening of fun!  
 
10th ANNUAL DIOCESAN MEN’S CONFERENCE is scheduled for August 14th at IHM in 
Hays. Thank you for promoting this event. Please see the Office of Family Life for more 
information. 
 
RURAL LIFE WORKSHOP is August 15th at St. Boniface Parish in Tipton. Please see the 
Office of Rural Life for more information. 
 
CLERGY HEALTH AND RETIREMENT BOARD meeting is scheduled for August 18th at 
1:30 P.M. in Salina. 
 
HUMAN TRAFFICKING inserts for the bulletin are found below: 
 
AUGUST – THERE IS NO TIME OFF FOR TRAFFICKERS.  THEIR NETWORKS 
ARE ALWAYS ALIVE LEARNING BETTER WAYS TO BUY AND SELL PEOPLE. 
U.S. Catholic Sisters Against Human Trafficking (sistersagainsttrafficking.org), 2039 N Geyer 
Road, St. Louis, MO  63l3l. 
 
AGOSTO - NO HAY TIEMPO LIBRE PARA LOS TRAFICANTES. SUS REDES ESTÁN 
SIEMPRE VIVAS APRENDIENDO MEJORES FORMAS DE COMPRAR Y VENDER 
PERSONAS. Las Hermanas Católicas de los Estados Unidos contra la Trata de Personas es una 
organización 501 © (3) (sistersagainsttrafficking.org), 2039 N Geyer Road, St. Louis, MO 63131. 

http://www.sistersagainsttrafficking.org/
http://www.sistersagainsttrafficking.org/
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OFFICE OF THE BISHOP (cont.) 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS: 
 
LABOR DAY – September 6th Chancery - CLOSED 
 
DIVINE MERCY RADIO DINNER – September 11th - Hays – September 12th - Salina 
ANNUAL MASS AT HOLY CROSS CHURCH – 3 P.M. September 12th - Pfeifer  
 
ANNUAL CLERGY RETREAT – September 13th – 16th – Wichita 
 
CATACHETICAL SUNDAY – September 19th  
 
MARYMOUNT ALUMNI MASS – 4:30 PM September 25th – Marymount Chapel – Salina 
 
PERMANENT DIACONATE ANNUAL RETREAT – September 24th – 26th – Wichita 
 
FR. EMIL KAPAUN VIGIL AND FUNERAL MASS – September 28th -29th - Wichita 
 
 
 
OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLOR 
 
PRIEST STATISTICAL DATA was recently mailed to all priests. If you received your copy 
and noticed something that needs to be corrected, please let us know. If you have not received 
your copy, please contact Brenda Streit.  
 
 
 
OFFICE OF THE VICAR OF CLERGY 
 
THE ANNUAL RETREAT FOR PRIESTS will be September 13-16 at the Spiritual Life Center 
in Wichita.  Please plan to arrive o/a 4:00 P.M. on Monday, September 13.  Our retreat master is 
Fr. John Burns from the Archdiocese of Milwaukee.  He has much experience with retreats. 
Monday evening will be the banquet.  We will begin Tuesday morning with morning prayer and 
breakfast followed by our first session.  Mass and lunch with a break after lunch until the afternoon 
session, evening prayer, dinner and an evening session.  The retreat will conclude with lunch on 
Thursday. 
  
If you have special needs: dietary, ground floor access only, etc., please advise me:  Fr.  Rich 
Daise, 215 W. 13th Street, P.O. Drawer 1000, Hays, KS 67601; phone (785) 625-7356 or 
email frrich@sacredheartcolby.com .  
 
This will be my last retreat as Education Committee Chairman.  Fr. Nick Parker will be assuming 
the duties at the retreat, and he will be organizing the Renewal Days in January and the 
Convocation in Kansas City next September. 
  
 
 
 

mailto:frrich@sacredheartcolby.com
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ADULT FAITH FORMATION 
 
ADULT FORMATION: 
1. The Pastoral Ministry Formation program is changing its format from Interactive  
 Television to Zoom.  This will have a couple of consequences:  1) the current ITV 
 sites will not need to reserve those rooms for class times; and 2) anyone in the  
 world can take the courses from their own computer/laptop, as long as it is  
 equipped with a camera and microphone. 
 I regret that this means people will no longer gather in classrooms and have that  
 valuable interaction while they share break times.  However, the instructors will do  
 whatever they can to make the interaction between students lively and meaningful  
 on Zoom. 
2. Please advertise the courses for this fall. 
 All courses are available for college credit or simply for personal enrichment.  Those  
 seeking certification must take the courses for credit. 
 Offered via Zoom. 
 
WORSHIP AND FAITH 
 
COURSE DESCRIPTION: The Church’s Creeds evolved out of a doctrinal concern, but they were 
always more than doctrine; they were prayed by the Christian community.  The way the Church 
prayed by faith, primarily in the Eucharistic gathering, even contributed to the formation of the 
New Testament.  For every generation, the principal gateway into the faith is the way it 
worships.  Thus, worship must be regarded as one of the most vigorous and central elements of 
the Pastoral Ministry Formation curriculum.  This course will consider the relationship between 
liturgical prayer and religious imagination, focusing particularly on the meaning liturgy can have 
for contemporary Catholics, as well as present day challenges. 
Instructor– Fr. Frank Coady 
Saturday mornings – 8:30 A.M. to 12 noon 
Class Dates 
Sept. 11, 18, 25 
Oct 2, 9, 16, 23, 30 
Nov 6 
 
PROPHETS AND THE PROPHETIC VOICE 
 
COURSE DESCRIPTION: Prophets and the Prophetic Voice bring these brave spokespersons of 
God, the Old Testament Prophets, to life. Their messages apply to us, for our modern times are 
as challenging as were ancient Israel’s, and we 21st century people are as in need of God’s truth 
as those thousands of years ago. The messages of the prophets are timely and fascinating, full of 
drama and truth. 
 
Instructor – Sr. Joan Wolf, O.P. 
Wednesday evenings – 6:00 P.M. – 9:30 P.M. 
Class Dates 
Sept 15, 22, 29 
Oct 6 
 
Questions or to register call Coleen Stein, Coordinator  
620-227-1538 or email: cstein@dcdiocese.org 
 

tel:6202271538
mailto:cstein@dcdiocese.org
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OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES 
 
POSITION OPPORTUNITY: The Diocese of Salina is accepting resumes for the position of 
Director of Youth Ministry/Religious Education. This is the opportunity of a lifetime--to help 
others come together to encounter Jesus and to grow in their Catholic faith. 
Please call or email Kim Hoelting, Human Resources Director for the Salina Diocese to request a 
copy of the job description or to submit a resume.   Accepting applications through Aug. 20th, 
2021, or until filled. 
 
Email: kim.hoelting@salinadiocese.org  
Cell Phone: 785-342-0819 
 
 
 
OFFICE OF LITURGY 
 
LITURGY ANNUALS: To order annual Liturgy resources for the 2022 calendar year see 
attached form. Orders are due by August 13, 2021. If you have questions, contact Susan 
Goodman susan.goodman@salinadiocese.org  
 
 
 
PROPAGATION OF THE FAITH 
 
2021 MISSION COOPERATIVE APPEAL:  The 2021 Mission Cooperative appeal is very 
active in our parishes right now.  Thank you to all priests and parishes for your flexibility and 
accommodations to the visiting mission groups. 
If you have already had your mission appeal, please forward the collection to the Chancery with a 
notation that it is for the mission appeal. 
As always, if you have any other questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Brenda Streit at 
the Chancery. 
 
WORLD MISSION SUNDAY weekend is October 23 & 24th.   The Mission Sunday packets will 
be sent directly to each parish, and you should be receiving them in September.  Please display the 
posters and use any bulletin inserts to help promote this event.  A Mission Sunday contribution 
envelope should already be included in the parish packet of envelopes your parishioners are using.  
Please do not confuse these envelopes with the (blue bordered) Mission Co-op envelopes.  If you 
have any questions, please call or email Brenda Streit at the chancery, 785.827.8746 or 
brenda.streit@salinadiocese.org 
 
 
 
OFFICE OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 
The 2021-2022 school year is quickly approaching. After navigating through this past school year, 
teachers and students are excited to return to normalcy. Schools will still be taking precautions 
such as: optional masking, frequent hand washing, social distancing where possible, and students 
staying home when sick. Our Catholic schools and families make a great partnership in educating 
our youth in their faith, academics and extra-curricular activities.  
 
 

mailto:susan.goodman@salinadiocese.org
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CATHOLIC FOUNDATION FOR DIOCESE OF SALINA 

  
BISHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL: Our appeal is doing well!  As of July 21, we 
have $1,796,231.07 pledged from 3,595 donors.  
Melanie/Laurie will continue to send goal reports on Tuesday afternoons. Thank you for sharing 
your parish progress towards goal with your parishioners. They are responding generously! 
   
SEMINARIAN COLLECTION: Will take place August 7-8. Envelopes for this collection 
should be in the envelope boxes received by each parishioner.  
Please process the donations as you normally would and submit the usual parish check to the 
chancery. 
One change we ask you to make, please keep a record of who makes a gift and the amount of the 
gift. We would like to send a thank you letter to every person who makes a gift. Please email an 
excel spreadsheet with the following information to Melanie 
(melanie.melander@salinadiocese.org). 
 
First Name 
Last Name 
Parish 
Dollar Amount  
 
Sample bulletin announcement: 
The annual seminarian collection is set for August 7-8. This collection is held in every parish 
across the diocese and supports the tuition, books and board, summer ministry expenses of our 
current seminarians, as well as recruitment of future seminarians. Currently, we have six 
seminarians. The average annual cost to educate one seminarian is $50,000. To make an online 
gift, please visit: https://salinadiocese.org/office/catholic-foundation/general-donations/. Or 
feel free to make a gift via your parish envelopes. And you can double your impact. We are thrilled 
to announce that several donors have provided an anonymous matching opportunity of $50,000 
for gifts to the Seminarian Education fund. Your gift will be matched $1 for $1, as funds are 
available. Thank you for your continued prayers and support of our seminarians. 
 
SEMINARIAN DINNER: The Annual Seminarian Fundraising Dinner is scheduled for August 
12, at the Salina Country Club. The evening will begin at 5:30 p.m. This is a fun event that allows 
us the opportunity to meet and honor our seminarians. Throughout the next few months, please 
consider inviting your parishioners or perhaps hosting a table of men who have shown interest in 
the seminary. More information to come.  
 
Sample bulletin announcement: 
The annual seminarian dinner is set for August 12 at the Salina Country Club. This dinner is a 
time for the faithful to meet our current seminarians who we hope will one day become priests for 
our diocese. Proceeds from the dinner support the tuition, books and board, summer ministry 
expenses of our current seminarians, as well as recruitment of future seminarians. Currently, we 
have six seminarians. The average annual cost to educate one seminarian is $50,000. To register 
for the dinner, or to simply make a donation, please visit: https://salinadiocese.org/events/annual-
seminarian-fundraising-dinner-2/   

mailto:melanie.melander@salinadiocese.org
https://salinadiocese.org/office/catholic-foundation/general-donations/
https://salinadiocese.org/events/annual-seminarian-fundraising-dinner-2/
https://salinadiocese.org/events/annual-seminarian-fundraising-dinner-2/
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CATHOLIC FOUNDATION FOR DIOCESE OF SALINA (cont.) 
 
#iGIVECATHOLIC: Again, this year, we will be participating in #iGiveCatholic.  
 
Advanced giving: November 15, 2021 
#iGC day: November 30, 2021 
 
This year, Melanie Melander will be the lead diocesan coordinator for the event. Please start 
brainstorming on potential match opportunities at the local level for your parish, school or 
organization. Data shows us that having a matching or challenge gift makes a difference. In 2019, 
#iGiveCatholic organizations with a match/challenge gift raised $30,477 on average, while those 
without matches/challenges raised $8,295 on average. Contact any of us in Development if you 
want to brainstorm ideas or just want more information on local matches. 
 
Additionally, perhaps you have a special project that you could promote through #iGC. Think 
outside the box! And have fun with it!  
 
THANKS TO OUR SEMINARIANS: This summer, Kade Megaffin and Jesse Ochs worked with 
the Foundation. It was a blessing to have them. 
 
 
 
OFFICE OF PUBLICATIONS 
 
ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS: Please share stories and photos from your parish or Catholic 
school to Katie at theregister@salinadiocese.org 
 
August paper  Content due: August 6 
September paper Content due: September 4 
 
ADVERTISEMENTS: If you know of local business interested in advertising in our 
publications, please direct them to theregister@salinadiocese.org or 785.827.8746 
 
 
 
OFFICE OF YOUTH MINISTRY 
 
TOTUS TUUS AND PRAYER & ACTION: Both TOTUS TUUS and Prayer & Action 
programs end on Friday, July 30th.  Eighteen parishes hosted the TOTUS TUUS program this 
summer.  Over 300 youth participated in the Prayer & Action program.  Thank you to all who 
participated, sponsored and administered these programs.  Our diocese is truly blessed to have 
such wonderful programs that can be offered to the youth. 
 
NCYC: Plans are continuing for NCYC with 800 participants represented by 45 parishes. NCYC 
is being held in Indianapolis, IN, November 18-20. The Salina Diocese is currently sending the 
largest delegation in the nation.  
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:theregister@salinadiocese.org
mailto:theregister@salinadiocese.org


7 OFFICE OF SAFE ENVIRONMENT 

SCHOOL SAFETY COORDINATORS – Thank you for participating in the July Zoom 
meeting.  I thought they went very well.  This was a great way to reconnect with everyone again 
and provide the information needed for the upcoming academic year. Parish Safety Coordinator 
Zoom meetings are being scheduled during the month of August.  
 
PLEASE CONTINUE to insert the How to Report the Abuse of Minors announcement in your 
parish bulletins and school newsletters/websites and send a copy to the Safe Environment Office 
for filing. This request is for both parishes and schools. 

 

OFFICE OF RURAL LIFE 
 
RURAL LIFE COMMISION: On Sunday, Aug. 15, the Salina Diocese Catholic Rural Life 
Commission will sponsor the annual Catholic Rural Life Day, starting at 3 P.M. at St Boniface 
Parish in Tipton. To clarify any confusion, there is no Mass at this event and it begins at 3 
P.M.  
The highlight of the observance is the presentation of the Msgr. John George Weber Century Farm 
Awards.  Any Catholic family who has overseen a farm, owned, or operated a farm for 100 years 
or more is eligible for the award. 
The 2021 awards are primarily for the parishes in the East Central Deanery, however, any Catholic 
family in the diocese who meets the criteria for the Century Farm Award may apply.   The award 
ceremony will be followed by refreshments and socializing. 
The stories of the families for the Century Farm Award reflect the growth of the faith and the 
Church in the diocese. The family story affects and reflects the story of their local parish as well. 
The Rural Life Commission serves the mission of the Church by promoting the care of God’s 
creation and the welfare of the people who depend on it. 
For additional information, please visit salinadiocese.org/rural-life, or call Father Rich Daise at 
785.625.7356. 
Applications may be mailed to: Rural Life Commission c/o Rev. Richard Daise 215 W. 13th Street, 
P.O. Drawer 1000, Hays, KS 67601. Application deadline is Aug. 8. 
  
Please announce the Century Farm Awards and Rural Life Day at your Masses and place the 
information in your bulletins. 
 
 
 
OFFICE OF FAMILY LIFE 
 
2021 DIOCESAN MEN’S CONFERENCE Saturday, August 14th at Immaculate Heart of 
Mary in Hays. Online registration will close August 9th, however, walk-in registrations are 
welcome. The 2020 Conference schedule was popular, so we are continuing with a similar 
schedule for the conference with the addition of the option for fellowship during lunch, or lunch 
on the road for distant travelers. If you would like to register over the phone, please contact 
Melanie at 785.827.8746. 
 
CATHOLIC ENGAGED ENCOUNTER will have their next weekend in Victoria September 
17th – 19th. Registration is available online at the diocesan website. Please encourage your 
couples to participate in these weekends.  
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OFFICE OF FAMILY LIFE (cont.) 
 
ANNIVERSARY MASSES celebrated by Bishop Vincke are scheduled! Please consider 
running the following bulletin announcement. 
 
Mark your calendars! Bishop Vincke and the Diocese of Salina wish to honor all couples 
celebrating their 1st wedding anniversary and ALL other wedding anniversaries ending in 0 or 5 
in 2021. Masses will be celebrated at 3 P.M., October 24th at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 
in Hays; and 3 P.M., at St. Elizabeth Ann Seaton Church in Salina on Sunday, November 7th. 
Information on how to register will be available in September.   
 
 
 
OFFICE OF RESPECT LIFE 
 
2022 MARCH FOR LIFE planning is underway! The pilgrimage to Washington D.C. will be 
from January 19th through January 23rd. More information and details about the pilgrimage are 
forthcoming. Please considering recruiting and sponsoring at least one person from your parish 
to attend the March for Life in 2022!  
 
2022 TOPEKA RESPECT LIFE RALLY planning is also underway! This is a great 
alternative to those unable to make the pilgrimage to D.C. This is a one-day event held in Topeka 
featuring Mass, a youth rally and peaceful march to the Capitol. More details to come.  
 
 
 
CATHOLIC CHARITIES 
 
MOBILE OUTREACH: Catholic Charities Mobile Outreach vans will be bringing boxes of 
food and hygiene items, as well as diapers, laundry detergent and other necessities to families in 
Plainville, Oakley, Norton, WaKeeney, Russell, Ellsworth, Beverly, Wilson, Lincoln, Beloit, 
Osborne, Washington, Mankato, Concordia, Clay Center, Minneapolis, Abilene, Chapman, 
Junction City and Herington. The Mobile Outreach Vans travel on Wednesdays each month. The 
August Mobile Outreach schedule is attached. 
 
GREEN TIE CELEBRATION: We would like to express our sincere gratitude to all those who 
attended, donated and supported our 16th Annual Fundraiser, Green Tie Celebration, which took 
place on July 17th.  Because of YOU, not only did we meet our fundraising goal, but exceeded it! 
Your generosity will ensure a family has food on their table, a mother has diapers for her baby 
and those facing homelessness will have a place to sleep at night. These are the hallmarks of our 
mission, and we can’t do it without you! 
 
A SPECIAL THANK YOU: This sweet message comes from Josh Humphrey, a client who 
received life-changing benefits through Catholic Charities Counseling Services. “Since seeking 
counseling at Catholic Charities, I have learned to open up and deal with my emotions and it’s 
amazing. Thanks to Catholic Charities, my life has done a total 180.” By donating to Catholic 
Charities, YOU provide people like Josh with the life-changing mental health services they need!   
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OFFICE OF COMMUNICATIONS 
 
PARISH EVENTS: If you have any parish events you would like to have added to our diocese 
website calendar, please submit it by clicking "Submit Event" in the Quick links at the bottom of 
the diocese website salinadiocese.org or clicking this 
link: https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/to/Og6aB42a 
 
 
FROM THE HEART PODCAST: In memory of Sr. Barbara Ellen, we put together a special 
podcast episode lead by Fr. Gale Hammerschmidt. Years ago, Bishop Weisenburger arranged a 
Vocations Rosary and asked Sr. Barb to lead one decade. Many have asked if we could share this 
audio since her unexpected passing a few weeks ago. We hope you enjoy listening to the voice of 
Sr. Barb and join us as we pray for the repose of her soul and thank God for her life. You can listen 
to the podcast by visiting https://salinadiocese.org/news-and-updates/remembering-sr-barb-
rosary/ or any of the links below 
  
• Anchor -https://anchor.fm/fromtheheartcatholic  
• Spotify - https://open.spotify.com/show/3JZVJbr9ocp9C7LJma7Mxj  
• Google Podcasts - 
https://www.google.com/podcasts?feed=aHR0cHM6Ly9hbmNob3IuZm0vcy8zNWNh 
ZjIxYy9wb2RjYXN0L3Jzcw=  
• Apple Podcasts - https://podcasts.apple.com/.../from-the.../id1531522453  
 
Follow us on social media! 
Instagram: salina_diocese  
Facebook: SalinaDiocese  
Twitter: @SalinaDiocese 
YouTube: Salina_Diocese or www.youtube.com/salinadioceseks 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/to/Og6aB42a
https://salinadiocese.org/news-and-updates/remembering-sr-barb-rosary/
https://salinadiocese.org/news-and-updates/remembering-sr-barb-rosary/
http://www.youtube.com/salinadioceseks


September 2021 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 
 

2 
 
 
Finance Council 

3 
 
 

4 
 
 

5 
 
 
 

6 
Labor Day 
 
CHANCERY CLOSED 
 

7 
 
 
Lay Review Board 

8 
 
 

9 
 
 
 

10 
 

11 
 
Divine Mercy Radio 
Banquet, Hays 

12 
Confirmation, Clay 
Center,10:30 AM 
Annual Mass, Holy 
Cross, Pfeifer, 3 pm 
Divine Mercy Radio 
Banquet, Salina 
 
 

 

13 
 
 
Clergy Retreat 

14 
 

Clergy Retreat 

 

15 
 
 
Clergy Retreat 

16 
 
 
Clergy Retreat 

17 
Deacon Formation, 
Great Bend 
Catholic Engaged 
Encounter, Victoria 

18 
Deacon Formation,  
Great Bend 
Catholic Engaged 
Encounter, Victoria 
 
TMP Homecoming 

19 
Deacon Formation, 
Great Bend 
Catholic Engaged 
Encounter 
 
Catechetical Sunday 

20 
 
 

21 
 
 

 

22 
 
 

23 24 
 
 
 
 
D of I Convention, 
Hays 

25 
Marymount Alumni 
Mass, 4:30 pm, Salina, 
Marymount Chapel 
 
D of I Convention, 
Hays 

26 
 
 
D of I Convention, 
Hays 
 

 

27 
 

28 
 
 
Fr. Emil Kapaun 
Vigil, Wichita 

29 
 
 
Fr. Emil Kapaun 
Funeral, Wichita 

30 
 
 
Catholic Charities 
Board Mtg. 

  
 

 



  

          

 ANNUAL LITURGY RESOURCES FOR  2022 
 

 

 

Bill to: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

  __________________________________________________________________ 

 

ATTN: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

         (Please indicate quantity) 

 

Lector Workbook    $ 11.25 each   _______ 

 

Source Book     $ 14.25 each   _______ 

 

At Home With the Word   $ 7.25 each   _______ 

At Home With the Word Large Print   $ 10.25 each   _______ 

 

Small Liturgical Calendar (pk of 25)  $11.25 pk   _______ 

 

Poster size Liturgical Calendar  $ 7.25 each   _______ 

 

Laminated Poster size Liturgical Calendar  $ 12.75 each   _______ 

 

Daily Prayer     $ 10.50 each   _______ 

 

ORDO      $ 16.50 each   _______ 

 

DUE BY AUGUST 13, 2021 

ORDER FORM 

 

   Return to: Education Office 

     PO Box 980 

     Salina KS 67402-0980 

 





Wednesday, August 4
Junction City -  JNaz Church 
Ellsworth - St Bernard Church
Norton - St Francis Church
Herington - St John Church
Lincoln - Health Dept. (on street)

 9:00am - 10:00am
10:00am - 11:30am

1:00pm - 2:00pm
1:00pm - 2:00pm
1:30pm - 2:30pm

Junction City - JCNaz Church
Minneapolis - 200 block of N Sheridan
Clay Center - St. Peter & Paul Church
Concordia - OLPH Catholic Church

 9:00am - 10:00am
10:00am - 11:15am

 1:00pm - 2:00pm
 1:30pm - 3:00pm

Wednesday, August 18

Russell - St. Mary Church
Chapman - St. Michael Church 
Osborne - St. Aloysius Church
Abilene - St Andrew Church
Plainville - Sacred Heart Church
Beloit - St. John Church

   9:00am - 10:00am 
  9:30am - 10:30am

 10:30am - 11:30am
 11:00am - 12:00pm

   1:00pm - 2:00pm
   1:30pm - 3:00pm

Wednesday, August 25

Washington - St Augustine Church
WaKeeney - Christ the King Church
Wilson - St Wenceslaus Church
Mankato - St Theresa Church
Oakley - St Joseph Church
Beverly - City Office (on street)

 9:30am - 10:30am
10:00am - 11:00am
10:00am - 11:15am

12:00pm - 1:00pm
12:30pm - 1:30pm
 1:00pm - 2:00pm

Wednesday, August 11
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